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( X ) Informational 

BULLETIN NO. 031-22 ELEMENTARY EDUCATION, EARLY LEARNING, SPECIAL PROGRAMS 
& FEDERAL ACCOUNTABILITY  

TO: Educational Service District Superintendents 
School District Superintendents 
School District Business Managers 
Educational Service District Special Education Directors 
Federal Program Directors 

FROM: Chris Reykdal, Superintendent of Public Instruction 

RE: 2022–23 Consolidated Program Review (CPR) Process 

CONTACTS: Jason Miller, Executive Director of Elementary Education, Early Learning, Special 
Programs & Federal Accountability 
360-725-6100, jason.miller@k12.wa.us

PURPOSE/BACKGROUND
This bulletin serves as an update for the Consolidated Program Review (CPR) process for the 
2022–23 school year. 

Consolidated Program Review 
OSPI has traditionally conducted CPR reviews determined by: 

• Regional Educational Service Districts rotation including on-site and desk
• Statewide selected on-site reviews based on risk
• Four largest LEAs by federal allocation (reviewed annually)
• Select fiscal-only reviews

We are modifying the CPR process to align our practices with guidance our office has received 
from the Council of Chief State School Officers (CCSSO). 

2022–23 Process 
Our monitoring system will assess compliance through a review of all aspects of the process 
through a continuum of activities. The goal is to strengthen student supports and outcomes, 
provide equitable access, and focus on continuous improvement.   
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For the 2022–23 school year, the criterion for LEA CPR selection will be risk-based. The 60 LEAs 
with the highest risk score will be reviewed via desk review. As in the past, LEAs will upload 
documentation in EDS via Program Monitor. We will provide updated information as it 
becomes available on the CPR page of the OSPI website. 

LEAs selected for CPR will be notified by August 2022. As in the past, informational sessions will 
be held in the fall for selected LEAs. 

INFORMATION AND ASSISTANCE 
For questions regarding CPR, please contact Jason Miller, Executive Director of Elementary 
Education, Early Learning, Special Programs & Federal Accountability, at 360-725-6100 or  
jason.miller@k12.wa.us. 

The OSPI TTY number is 360-664-3631. This bulletin is also available on the Bulletins page of 
the OSPI website. 

Michaela W. Miller, Ed.D., NBCT 
Deputy Superintendent 

Jon R. Mishra, Ed.D. 
Assistant Superintendent 
Elementary Education, Early Learning, Special Programs & Federal Accountability 

CR:jm 

OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, 
national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender 
identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and 
complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 360-725-6162/TTY: 
360-664-3631; or P.O. Box 47200, Olympia, WA 98504-7200; or equity@k12.wa.us.
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